
MINUTES OF GISBURN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD ON THURSDAY 20 JANUARY 2022 

AT 7.30 PM IN THE FESTIVAL HALL, GISBURN 
 

Present: Keith Kirby (Chair), Colin Corlett,  Katrina Hartley, Darren Jackson,  
Borough Cllr Richard Sherras, Clerk  
 

Prior to the meeting a representative of Lancashire Fire & Rescue Service spoke briefly about the 
service’s latest safety campaigns and left leaflets for distribution 
  
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Jo Smith 

MINUTES OF MEETING OF 04 NOVEMBER 2021 

The minutes of the meeting of 04 November 2021 were accepted as a true record of proceedings at 

that meeting and duly signed.   

DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

None  

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

Current Account (Lloyds)             £6,331   
 
ACCOUNTS FOR APPROVAL 
 
John Cornthwaite  Parish Lengthsman  £585.00 
Mrs C A Holmes   Parish Clerk   £360.00 
HMRC    Clerk’s PAYE     £90.00 
 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND MATTERS 
 
3/2021/1281&82  The Priory, Gisburn 
 
No objections 
 
3/2022/0060  The Glebe Barn, Main St, Gisburn 
 
No objections 
 
PARISH LENGTHSMAN 
 
The Parish Lengthsman had submitted an invoice for £585.00.  It was noted that, apart from one off 
projects, there should not be any further invoices until the Spring of 2022. 
 



RECREATION GROUND  
 
The cost and type of goal posts to be purchased for the Recreation Ground were discussed.  It was 
agreed that an application be made to RVBC for a grant.  The Clerk advised that the closing date for 
applications was 31 January 2022. 
 
QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 2022 
 
The Clerk advised that she had applied for and obtained a £500 grant from RVBC towards the costs 
of a commemoration for the Platinum Jubilee.  It was agreed that an event involving the whole 
village should be planned, probably for the weekend of the Jubilee.  It was agreed that a Jubilee 
Committee should be formed involving representatives of organisations who met in the village. 
 
It was also agreed that Dave Hewitt of RVBC be asked about the possibility of Jubilee tree planting at 
a suitable location in the village. 
 
DEFIBRILLATOR/FORMER BT KIOSK UPDATE 
 
HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS 
 
It was agreed that an approach be made to Lancashire Highways regarding the possibility of 
obtaining further signage warning of the mini-roundabout. 
 
BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
 
Borough Cllr Richard Sherras reported on events to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in 
2022. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
It was agreed that an application be made for a Ribble Valley in Bloom grant in order to possibly 
purchase an additional planter for the war memorial gardens. 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
Thursday 17 February 2022 at 7.30 pm in the Committee Room at the Festival Hall 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


